
 CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 
 REPORT NO. 15 OF THE 
 
 COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
 (WORKING SESSION) 
  
 For consideration by the Council 
 of the City of Vaughan 
 on May 4, 2010 
 
 
 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 10:08 a.m. on April 12, 2010. 
 
Present:  Regional Councillor Gino Rosati, Chair, (10:26 a.m.) 

Regional Councillor Joyce Frustaglio 
Regional Councillor Mario F. Ferri 
Councillor Tony Carella 
Councillor Peter Meffe 
Councillor Alan Shefman 
Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco 

 
The following items were dealt with: 
 
1 REVIEW OF TRAFFIC CALMING INITIATIVES 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That Clause 1 of the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of 

Engineering and Public Works, dated April 12, 2010, be approved in principle, subject to 
inclusion of the comments by members of the Committee; 

 
2) That prior to the approval of any Plan of Subdivision, the Traffic Management Plan should be 

presented to Council for approval of all the proposed traffic calming measures for the subject 
Block/Draft Plan; 

 
3) That prior to Assumption, if the implemented traffic calming measures as approved at the 

Block Draft Plan stage are not reliable and/or are ineffective as solution(s) for resident safety, 
then any additional constructed traffic calming measure will be the responsibility of the 
Developer; 
 

4) That speed cushions not be used as a traffic calming measure on City roadways; 
 
5) That appropriate staff furnish to the members of the Committee any previous reports on the 

impact of traffic calming measures, both city-wide and ward specific; 
 
6) That no later than June 30, 2010, the aforementioned report be updated with any additional 

data collected since the timeframe of the last report; 
 
7) That community meetings in respect of traffic calming issues commence no earlier than 7:00 

p.m.; and 
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8) That the presentation by the Director of Engineering Services, be received. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works in consultation with the Fire Chief recommends: 
 
1. That the proposed updated ‘Neighbourhood Traffic Committee Policy and Procedure’, and the 

proposed NEW ‘Traffic Calming Criteria’, as attached, be approved; 
 
2. That Council reaffirm its previous direction that prior to the approval of any Plan of 

Subdivision, the Traffic Management Plan should be presented to Council for approval of all 
the proposed traffic calming measures for the subject Block/Draft Plan;  

 
3. That Council reaffirm its previous direction prior to Assumption, if the implemented traffic 

calming measures as approved at the Block Draft Plan stage are not reliable and/or are 
ineffective as solution(s) for resident safety, then any additional constructed traffic calming 
measure will be the responsibility of the Developer; and 

 
4. That speed cushions not be used as a traffic calming measure on City roadways. 

 
 
2 REVIEW OF OFFICIAL PLAN POLICIES AND ZONING PROVISIONS 
 RELATED TO PLACES OF WORSHIP 
 FILE: 15.34.1 
 WARDS 1 - 5 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Planning, 

dated April 12, 2010, be approved subject to incorporating the committee members’ comments 
on the “Proposed Policies for Inclusion in the Official Plan” as set out in the report including 
the deletion of section 7 therein; and 

 
2) That the presentation by the Director of Urban Design, be received. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Planning recommends, in consultation with the Director of Building 
Standards Department, Director of Legal Services and Director of Enforcement Services: 
 
1. That Staff be directed to undertake the preparation of Official Plan Amendments to OPA No. 

600, the Thornhill community Plan (OPA No. 210), the Woodbridge Community Plan (OPA No. 
240), Maple Community Plan (OPA No. 350) and the Kleinburg/Nashville Community Plan 
(OPA No.350) in order to create a City-wide consistent policy for “Places of Worship” based 
upon this report and Council’s consideration. 

 
2. That Staff be directed to undertake the preparation of amendments to Zoning By-law 1-88 

respecting zoning standards for “Place of Worship” based upon this report and Council’s 
consideration.  

 
 
 
3 CITY OF VAUGHAN LOGO DEVELOPMENT 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
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1) That Clause 1 of the recommendation contained in the following report of the Directors of 

Corporate Communications and Economic Development, dated April 12, 2010, be approved; 
 
2) That the preferred option for the new City of Vaughan logo be Concept 6 in gothic medium 

font; and 
 
3) That the presentation by Mr. Mario Crudo, RAW Integrated Inc., 151 Spinnaker Way, Suite 8, 

Concord, L4K 4C3, be received. 
 

Recommendation 
 

 The Directors of Corporate Communications and Economic Development, in consultation with the   
Working Group (Branding Committee) and the City Manager, recommend: 

 
1. That Council receive this report and presentation for information purposes; and 

 
2. That Council consider the new logo designs presented with this report and provide direction 

on the preferred option. 
 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 2:05 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati, Chair 
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